Natural Sciences Chairs Council

November 19, 2007
1:00-2:21 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center; Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department; Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum; Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program; New hires; More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for October 29, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as amended.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Lynne – Donna Rane-Szostak is at home and doing out-patient rehabilitation.
· Dave P. – The memorial service for Rich Fehn was very nicely presented with a big turnout. The department has named the teaching lab, BI-210, The Richard Fehn Vertebrate Biology Lab. Rich founded the Biology Club, who will be purchasing a name plate for the lab. 
· George – The Computer Science Department will be hosting an open house for high school students, teachers and counselors on November 30th from 9am to 3pm. Last year, 125 high school students attended and the department is expecting a similar attendance this year.
· Cindy P. – Cindy requested that the department chairs make sure that all Drop and Add After Census forms are completely filled out with supporting documentation before forwarding them on to the college office for approval.

2. Announcements from Administration
· Visit with department faculty – The Dean has been scheduled with some of the departments and is willing to visit with the rest of the departments if feasible this quarter.
· College holiday party– This year the holiday party will be on Tuesday, December 11th from 12pm to 2pm in BI-104 and BI-106. Please send your $5.00 contribution to Lory in the college office. 
· 10 faculty offices in FOB – When Education moves out, there are 10 offices being held for our college’s use. A suggestion was made to possibly move retired faculty to those offices. This move would probably occur in the summer. Please give names of possible faculty to the Dean.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter – Priority IV registration is through the end of this week. Current numbers for the college are low.
b. Spring – Schedule build is in the phase where all rooms have been opened up to the university. If you need assistance finding a room, contact John Craig.
c. Summer – Schedule build begins on Monday, December 10th. The college needs faculty for the capstone classes.
2.   Distribution of funds to the departments – (see attachment) The Dean went over the baseline budget for the departments. The line in question is the 2007 Temp money. Once the office is able to get a better handle on the information for this category, appropriate adjustments will be made. In the meantime, if any chairs feel there are gross errors, contact the Dean. 
3.
Budget augmentations for additional classes in the Fall – (see attachment) Listed departments were approved additional funding for classes that were added in order to make target. Cindy will transfer the one-time money to those departments.
4.
Equipment requests to date – (see attachment) – The Dean has received equipment requests from those departments listed on the attachment.  They are approved to begin ordering the listed items. Department secretaries can begin making purchases from their lottery account and Cindy will backfill when the lottery money arrives.
5.
Discussion of Winter registration issues (see attachment) – College numbers are low for this time period of registration. The Dean inquired as to whether departments are having similar problems with students registering as in the fall. A discussion followed and some of the topics that were discussed were: advising holds, pre-requisite holds that should not be there, and transfer students not having their equivalent coursework being recognized by the Peoplesoft system. A suggestion was made that instructors inquire of their students as to whether they have enrolled yet and inform their students that our Peer Advising Centers are available to assist students with online enrollment if needed.
6.
Recruiting CD for the College and each department –The Dean inquired about the status of each department’s recruiting CD. Kinesiology reported that they are still making revisions to their current version by adding actual lab footage of students performing tests. Computer Science has begun throwing around ideas of which direction they would like to take for their CD. Other departments did not report. The Dean suggested that he will most likely take pieces from each individual department’s CDs for the College CD.
7. Construction 
a.
BI Building – CPDC is still working on the non-potable water issue. They have not yet received a final recommendation from the consultant. Air balancing will now take place on December 10th. Hood certification will begin once air balance is attained. There is no guarantee that it will be completed for classes in January. The punch list for this building is down to a handful of items. 
a.
PS Building – Casework is set to arrive and begin installation in mid December. This will be a 6 week job. All seismic work is now completed and the contractor has begun working on the drywall and air ducting. We are still relying on PS-010 for Spring quarter. The chalkboards in PS-010 will remain unchanged, and all of the seats will be replaced. John and the Dean did their first walk-through of the building last week and they will go again after commencement. 

Project List – John reported that PE 100 and 104 have been placed on the construction list for heating and A/C. He believes the money is on campus and construction will begin fairly soon. The Nursing addition has also been placed on the list.
b.
Observatory – No report.
